
December 2004

Dear friends,

I have finished my work in March and feel that I have got a perfect freedom for the first time in my life. In

June, I carried my translation manuscript to Bandung Institute of Technology Press and finally got it printed

for public (ISBN 979-3507-25-x, http://itbpress.com).

In the following months, I had occasions to visit two other countries,  Mongolia

and China (Lanzhou-Dongchuan), both of which were quite new to me, and saw

something curious, although space is short for writing my impressions and

comments. My daughter and son are continuing their own lives just as before.

Hoping that the year 2005 will be a good one for everyone,

Yours sincerely,

M. Iguchi,
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